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July 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

As the end of the academic year for rapidly approaches, | would like to take this opportunity to thank
you all for the support you have given your child and the school throughout another challenging time.

Despite the pandemic, we have had another successful school year. We are very thankful that the
arrangements we have kept in place since September to ensure that school has been as safe as
possible, has meant that we have had no covid-19 transmissions within school either amongst
students or staff.

There are some changes to the last week of term to tell you about. There will be no afternoon
enrichment sessions as we have decided to limit activities owing to the rise in Covid-19 cases
regionally. Please see the timetable for the last week of term below.

MONDAY 12" JULY:

School starts 9.30 am: Year 10 for Covid-19 testing
School starts 11.30 am: Years 8/9 for Covid-19 testing
School finishes for all students at 1.30 pm

TUESDAY 13 JULY: School starts 9.00 am — school finishes 1.30 pm

WEDNESDAY 14" JULY: School starts 9.00 am - Activities Day — school finishes 1.30 pm

THURSDAY 15 JULY: SCHOOL CLOSED TO ALL STUDENTS for Parent/Carer Review Day

FRIDAY 16" JULY: 9.00 am — 12 noon End of Term

Parent/Carer Review Day

Sadly, we will not be able to hold our usual Parent/Carer Review Day in person this year. You will be
able to book a time slot to speak with your child’s teachers by telephone between 10 am and 12 noon
on Thursday 15 July. Please contact us and let us know whether you wish to discuss your child’s

progress and which subject teachers you would like to talk to.
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New Academic Year 2021/2022
Your child will come into school on Friday 3rd September for an induction day, to receive their
timetable and to confirm option subjects and enrichment choices.

Your child will also be asked to complete the first of two Covid-19 lateral flow tests on-site in school
on Friday 3™ September to comply with guidance from the Department of Education.

Please see your child’s return to school times below:
STUDENTS STARTING Year 11:

Friday 3" September: 11.30 am — 1.30 pm - Induction Day

Monday 6" September: Year 11 - Do Not Attend

Tuesday 7'" September: 9.00 am — 1.30 pm — a second Covid-19 lateral flow test will be completed at
the start of the school day.

Wednesday 8" September: 9.00 am — 2.45 pm

Thursday 9" September: 9.00 am — 2.45 pm

Friday 10™ September: 9.00 am — 2.30 pm

From Monday 13" September all students will attend school full-time 9.00 am - 2:45pm Mon = Thurs,
and 9.00 am — 2.30 pm on Fridays. Please see new term dates enclosed.

Have a great summer, stay safe and we look forward to returning in September to a more normal
school year.

With warmest best wishes,

MW WA (e le

Mrs Marie McConville
Principal



